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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bangalow Public School. The upgrade includes: 

• 8 new permanent learning spaces 

• internal refurbishment of the heritage building to deliver administration space 

• landscaping 

• removal of demountable buildings 

• new amenities block. 

The projected completion date for this project is early 2024. 

Progress summary 

We are continuing work on Building I, which will house new homebases (learning spaces) for the school. The contractor has 
finished putting the services, such as electricity and plumbing, into the ground floor, and they have completed the concrete 
slab for Level 1. They are continuing to work on the brick façade of the building, roof trusses and roofing.  

The first stage of the school electricity supply upgrade is finished, as are the upgrades to the water supply and fire hydrant 
system.  
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Building D, the maintenance shed, was demolished in the school holidays. The contractor has poured the slab for the new 
amenities building. They have also put up the steel frame for the building. 

Next steps 

Work on the roof for Building J (new amenities building) is due to start soon and on Thursday 2nd March, weather permitting, we 
will demolish the existing pathway for the building. This work will involve drilling and jackhammering, and will take place 
between 7 am and 9 am so as not to disrupt student learning. 

Once this is finished, we will start work on the covered walkway area next to Building J.  

We thank the local and school community for your understanding during this important upgrade for Bangalow Public School. 
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